East Hampton Arts and Culture Commission Oct. 10 survey planning meeting was held at the Middle Haddam Library, at 6:30 p.m.

Monica Kangley, Sheila Tomlinson, Carol Lane, Kevin Gunning, Shirley Brooks, Alan Hurst and Melissa Pionzio were present

The first order of business was a discussion of the survey questions that commission members think should be asked on a survey that will be distributed at the commission's upcoming meet and greet event at the Middle Haddam Library on Oct. 18. the group reviewed the commission's charter/goal, which is to support and promote arts and cultural events, initiatives and activities in town. Members agreed that it would be important to provide the commission's calendar link and e-mail address for those who attend the meet and greet and invite them to like us on Facebook. 

Members discussed the types of questions to ask and greed to prepare questions specifically geared to the arts and culture groups that would be attending the meet and greet audience and the later, broaden the survey to include questions for a larger more individual audience. The commission will also provide flyers on upcoming events in town such as the CHS fall event, fall fair the village, Epoch haunted house, Pumpkintown, Ghost Run, Library Concerts, Podium Play, high school concert, high school play in December, etc. 

Questions on the meet and greet survey will include: 
1. Do you participate in arts and culture in East Hampton or belong to an arts and culture club or organization? 
2. How can the arts and culture commission help you? (If enough say money/financial, we can research grants, supporters, report to town manager about what is needed for groups - potential purchases of equipment that multiple groups can use, such as our tent for events etc.) 
3. Would you be willing to appoint a liaison to the arts and culture commission to keep us informed of your events, activities and initiatives, which we can help promote. Please provide a name, phone contact and email address.
4. What comes to mind when you think of the cultural life of our community? 
5. As an individual, what arts and cultural events or activities have you participated in in the past 12 months - for example, musical performances, lectures, walks or hikes, plays, art exhibits etc.?
5. What types of arts and cultural activities would you like to have access to? 
6. May we have your e-mail or contact information so we may contact you about arts and culture-related info? 
Additional comments?

Contact information - arts@easthamptonct.org Check out town events on our calendar available at http://www.easthamptonct.org/ Like us on Facebook - easthamptonartsculture 
Include meeting information: East Hampton Arts and Cultural Commission (EACC) meetings are held the third Thursday of the month 6:30 p.m. at town hall.
A discussion was held on responses to the meet and greet - which so far have been minimal. If this event does not go over well, we can try again in the winter, perhaps on a Saturday. 
The next discussion was on the meeting with the town manager and commission members Shirley, Monica and Carol. They talked about the process of meeting the state representative from the department of the arts and our idea to do an arts and culture survey. The town manager suggested Survey Monkey, a quick survey tool that offers suggestions on questions t to ask. Monica said one of the things the town manager is gung ho about is the possibility of more joint activities occurring in town - getting different groups to participate in activities together. He said he sees the arts commission as the glue that holds all these organizations together. We believes the commission should be in charge of advertising or helping to promote events. He supports us and the survey idea. Brainstorming ideas included an arts and culture day - open house days or promote specific events offered by different arts and cultural groups such as Podium, Epoch or YPCCA plays, dance performances high school drama and musical performances, arts shows. Offer a passport stamp with a goodie bag of coupons from local businesses as incentive to participate. Each group could provide their schedule of events on the day of their particular performance or event. The idea is 12 events in 12 days kind of thing. Members agreed that trying to organization one event to include many groups might be a challenge, as many have their own open houses, schedules and informational days. The town manager said he should be our contact person for the town. 
The next discussion was our art and culture commission rack cards. Kevin Gunning brought finished the rack cards to show us, which are beautiful, glossy and include photos of different arts and culture groups in town and on the back, our contact information and link to the calendar. Each member took a handful to distribute and we can use them at the meet and greet. 

Members suggested that we put our meetings in the paper each month and check the town web site for location changes. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]No further business, meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 

                      
